
Dear Chair Mandelman and Commissioners, 

This letter is intended to substantiate and elaborate on the comments I made at the September 13th 

Authority Full Board meeting that the Authority and MTC staffs should increase their oversight of 

Caltrain capital projects starting with the Guadalupe River bridge replacement project, specifically: 

Funding 

The Guadalupe River bridge replacement project has a FY23 funding gap of $36.3M ($63.7M-$27.4M)

 

This funding gap further exacerbates the $410M Caltrain electrification project funding shortfall (that 

project is currently 6 years late and 100% over the $1.25B 2012 cost estimate).

 



Issues with the current project 

The project as currently envisioned proposes to replace one bridge (MT-1) and extend the other one 

(MT-2) by 110 feet. Given the current funding shortfall, it is unclear why Caltrain should 

prioritize a bridge (MT-1) that (contrary to assertions by Caltrain’s Interim 

Executive Director) is rarely used by Caltrain and will never be electrified. 

 

 

Northbound Caltrain approaching Tamien station on MT-2 with another train waiting on the opposite 

side of the island platform (MT-3). There are no plans to electrify MT-1 (to the right). 



Current end of MT-3. The Guadalupe River bridges (MT-2 & MT-1) are visible in the distance. 

  

 

Approaching the Guadalupe River bridges 

 

 

 

 

 



Guadalupe River bridges MT-2 on the left & MT-1 on the right

 

Phased alternative 

Another approach could be to leverage the current funding envelope to prioritize the future MT-3 

bridge environmentally cleared in the Merced to San Jose EIR and delay the reconstruction of the MT-1 

& MT-2 bridges until funding is available. Access to the MT-3 bridge would be provided via the addition 

of a switch connecting MT-2 to MT-3 located between Highway 87 and the Guadalupe River. 

 



Recommendations:  

1) Reject all bids for the Guadalupe River bridge replacement project as currently proposed. 

2) Advance the engineering for the MT-3 bridge (San Jose to Merced EIR drawing number TT-

D4004 attached for your convenience). 

3) Solicit bids for the MT-3 bridge including the MT-2 to MT-3 switch and the extension of MT-3 to 

Tamien platform #2. 

4) Re-issue bids for MT-1 & MT-2 bridge replacements when funding has been secured. 

Respectfully presented for your consideration 

Roland Lebrun 
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